STATEN ISLAND ADVANCE, Tuesday, September 20. 1977

Willowbrook staff. ~
maintained order

On Sept. 8. an article appeared in the
Advance which was headlined, **Willow-
brook Shift: Confusion. Chaos and
Rumor.” That article contains so many
untruths as to make its text fictional.

It is unlikely that so complicated a
transfer of responsibility as this has
ever occurred before in so short a time.
Despite this, all staff had been notified
of any changes in function which were
attributable to the transfer. There was
little evidence of staff unrest: No wards
were desperately understaffed; pro-
grams were functioning as usual.

These statements are based on obser-
vations of the Willowbrook administra-
tive staff, as well as those of Associate
Commissioner Barbara Blum, who was
at Willowbrook on Sept. 6 and 8. . .

Your cooperation in creating more ac-
curate and responsible coverage will be
beneficial, we are sure, to our clients,
the community and your newspaper.

THOMAS A. COUGHLIN HII
Albany

(The writer is deputy commissioner
of the State Division of Mental Retarda-
tion.) {

It's your opinion



